The Board of Aviation Commissioners of the City of Connersville held their regular meeting on Monday, June 24, 2024, at 12:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers at City Hall.

Board President Pete Bell presided and called the meeting to order with Tim Patterson, Kevin Yaryan and Andy Yaryan present. Attorney Ann Sanders, Asst Airport Manager Nathan Foreman, and Airport Manager Jeff Dungan were present. Ed Herrell, and Paul Shaffer with Butler, Fairman and Seifert were absent.

Tim Patterson made a motion to approve the minutes of the May 28, 2024, regular meeting; Andy Yaryan seconded the motion. All Board members voted "yes".

Tim Patterson made a motion to approve Airport claims of \$19,551.25. Kevin Yaryan seconded the motion. All Board members voted "yes".

Pete stated that Paul Shaffer had no action items to present, however, Paul was available via zoom if anyone had questions.

Jeff Dungan stated that Jeff Cook had removed the big trees along the creek, and it looks good.

Andy Yaryan asked if we should have a camera at the pumps? Jeff thought this was a good idea. Andy suggested that we have John Pause look into this.

Two quotes were presented for filling the large cracks around the hangars. The First quote was from Robinson's Sealcoating LLC for \$11,100.00. The second quote was from Yaryan Seal-Coat Company for \$12,050.00. After discussion on what material would be the best to last the longest, Tim Patterson made a motion to approve the Yaryan Seal-Coat Company quote, the Clerk Treasurer (for Ed Herrell) seconded the motion. The motion carried, with Kevin Yaryan and Andy Yaryan abstaining from the vote.

Andy Yaryan made the motion to adjourn, Tim Patterson seconded the motion. All Board members voted "yes".

The next Board of Aviation Commissioners meeting will be held on Monday, July 29th, 2024.

Pete Bell, Board President

Tim Patterson, Vice President

Ed Herrell, Secretary

Andrew Yaryan Board member

Kevin Yaryan/Board member

ATTEST:

Rosemary Brown, Clerk Treasurer

. (<u>*</u> .) _